

# HUISH CHAMPFLOWER PARISH COUNCIL

## Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> July 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

**Present** Stephen Kimsey (Chair) (SK), Mary Abel (MA), Stephen Powles (SP),  
Marc Vyvyan-Jones (MVJ) and Jos Philips Harral (JPH).

**Others present;** John Moore, Keith Turner.

		<b>Action</b>
<b>1</b>	<b>Apologies</b> Frances Nicholson	
<b>2</b>	<b>Declaration of interests</b> None.	
<b>3</b>	<b>Minutes of the meeting held on June 27th 2018</b> Minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed JPH and seconded MA. All parish councillors agreed. SK signed.	
<b>4</b>	<b>Matters arising</b> Fete insurance can be covered through the Parish Council Insurance with First Community. GDPR training for the clerk has been booked for 25 <sup>th</sup> July at Somerton.	
<b>5</b>	<b>Finance</b> Treasurers Account at 29th June £7900.26 Busines Instant Account at 11 <sup>th</sup> June £1063.95 The following cheques were required to be agreed; MRI Scanner appeal Cheque No.496 £250.00 Outstanding village hall committee (not cashed in 2017) Cheque No.497 £135.00 Clerk wages Cheque No.498 £270.00 HMRC PAYE Cheque No,499 £180.00 Flowers for the village sign planters Cheque No. 500 £40.42 <b>Compost for planters £20.79 and £9.49. Amounts to be paid when new cheque book arrives.</b> Proposed SP and seconded MVJ. All parish council were in favour of these payments.	
<b>6</b>	<b>Highways</b> Road was filled in at Huish Champflower by Highways. Many thanks to those involved with the new village planters, particularly Steve Broom.	
<b>7</b>	<b>Footpaths and Bridleways</b> Gate issue resolved. Watercombe style raised by J Moore. MVJ to inform footpaths officer.	

Signed by:

Page 1 of 2

Date

# HUISH CHAMPFLOWER PARISH COUNCIL

## Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> July 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

		<b>Action</b>
<b>8</b>	<p><b>Planning</b> Huish Cleeve Cottage PV installation was considered and accepted. Clerk to inform WSDC planning department of decision.</p>	
<b>9</b>	<p><b>Village Fete</b> Many within the parish council will be involved with the Fete. J Moore will prepare a risk assessment for the event as per last year. Clerk and SK to formally invite Gigaclear to the Fete. cc J Moore. SK suggested that the old village signs could be auctioned off through seal bid.</p>	
<b>10</b>	<p><b>Wiveliscombe Library</b> MVJ distributed general public response to the public consultation group. SK also circulated F Nicholson response to the Library. MVJ proposed that the parish council endorse the final report and recommendation for SCC to continue to support the Library and to be operated by paid staff. SK seconded the motion. All agreed to the proposal. Clerk to send response to consultation group.</p>	
<b>11</b>	<p><b>Updates from SCC and WSDC</b> WSDC and TDC have a shadow council formed to oversee the transition. The shadow council will run until next May in conjunction with existing councils. Shadow council will have to set a budget for next financial year. The Boundaries commission have put a ward change proposal for public consultation. The consultation process is open until August. Keith Turner is not sure if he wants to continue with the district councillor position after May. A Brendon Hill and Wiveliscombe ward will have upto 4000 electorate with 2 councillors. The ward proposal suggests that it will lose Brompton Regis and Bury but will add Bathealton, Chipstable, Ashbrittle, Stawley and Wiveliscombe. SK felt that "The Hills" villages would not get a voice within the new ward.</p>	
<b>12</b>	<p><b>AOB</b> None</p>	
<b>13</b>	<p><b>Date of next meeting</b> September 11th 2018 at 7.30pm.</p>	

Meeting closed at 8.31pm

Signed by:

Page 2 of 2

Date